August 12, 2011
David Soule, P.E.

Rio Grande Engineering

P.O. Box 67305
Albuquerque, NM 87193
Re:
HUESTAS DE LA FE Church Expansion
Grading and Drainage Plan

Engineer’s Stamp date 8-10-11 (G-15/D104)

Dear Mr. Soule,
Based upon the information provided in your submittal received 8/10/11, the above referenced plan cannot be approve for Building Permit or Grading Permit until the following comments are addressed:

· A basin map is needed for the new building configuration, also showing the AH flood zone at the west end of this site.
· Is there an addition or are you just adding the inlets?
· An SO-19 is required to tie into the existing inlet. Add SO-19 notes to plan.
· It is difficult to confirm your land treatment calculations for this site please adjust your plan accordingly.
· Give elevation points from the surrounding sites.

· Prior to CO, an Elevation Certificate for the existing structure in the AE Flood Zone is required.
· A Floodplain Development Permit is required for the proposed building in the AE Flood Zone.

· Flows must be maintained at or below historic values.

· Provide inlet calculations with a 50% clogging factor.

· Provide the 100 year WSEL.

· Why was this site not built per approved plan dated 6/4/09?

Hydrology is requesting that proposed landscape areas be depressed to retain/infiltrate the rain that falls on them.

If you have any questions, you can contact me at 924-3695, or Rudy Rael at 924-3977.







Sincerely,







Shahab Biazar, P.E.






Senior Engineer, Planning Dept.







Development and Building Services


RER/SB
C:
File


